
In the development of a framework for a Black 

families’  course , the centering of historical time 

and choices  under colonialism, racial 

segregation, and systematic discrimination 

provides context to Black families’ functioning 

from slavery to present-day. 

SAMPLE ASSIGNMENTS

Creative Scholarship Presentation

The purpose of this assignment is to venture 
outside the academic medium to show that 
knowledge concerning the Black family’s 
experience may not always be empirical.  Black 
Americans have used many creative mediums to 
express their social, political, and emotional 
position concerning the Black family. 
Additionally, this assignment teaches students 
how to identify creative mediums for 
academically-based critique and add to the 
presented material of that section.Take a picture to 

download the suggested 
reading list and references
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PURPOSE

This framework contributes to the growing interest 

involving the decolonization of educational 

practices in the teaching of Black family functioning 

in family science.

TEACHING METHODS

Using  Rabow’s (1994) Learning through Discussion 

model, students are challenged to lead peer discussions on 

the assigned class material.  Through weekly reading 

assignments, students will engage in decolonization 

practices involving reflexivity and cultural humility. 

Letiecq (2019) describes reflexivity as a process involving 

self-talk and class discussion of course material salient in 

the process of uncovering student and family privilege 

beliefs. Additionally, students are required to practice 

cultural humility by decentering their experiences and 

beliefs of family functioning by questioning its origins and 

impact on the Black American family. 

Using an interdisciplinary approach to class material 

allows for a richer, educational experience. Specifically, 

bridging family science and the humanities gives voice to 

the Black American family experience with both 

empirical and non-empirical resources. 
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The course framework begins by providing 
students with an overview of African family 
values prior to the Trans-Atlantic slave trade. 
Following this, an expounded three-part 
discussion of slavery, including the middle 
passage, the slave family, and free Black 
during slavery, sets the foundation for Black 
American family life across various time 
periods. 

The course design moves from a deficit model to 
reviewing Black family life from a strength's 
perspective. For example, Rabow’s (1994) 
classroom model afford students reflexive 
practice opportunities for the examination of 
Black American family life and functioning by 
comparing experiences with the guidelines from  
Health and Human Services’ Characteristics of 
Strong Healthy Families in weekly reading 
assignments. 

Furthermore, student assignments require them 
to venture outside academia to identify not 
widely known creative mediums that give voice 
to Black family members’ experiences. 
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